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Newsletter 12th January 2024 

Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge

Thursday 18th January - Reception stay and play sessions 

start (every Thursday) 8.45-9.30am

Friday 19th January - The Nest Wellbeing Coffee Morning 

9am

Friday 19th January - Blue Class Assembly 2.55pm

Wednesday 24th January - Green Class Assembly 2.55pm

Tuesday 30th January  - Yellow Class Assembly 2.55pm

Monday 12th Feb - Friday 19th Feb- Half Term

Wednesday 28th February - Parent and Pupil Review 

Meetings (School Closed)

Robert Browning

Tuesday 16th January- Blue Class Assembly 2.55pm

Tuesday 23rd January- Green Class Assembly 2.55pm

Tuesday 30th January- Yellow Class Assembly 2.55pm

Friday 9th February- break up for half term

Monday 12th February - Friday 19th February- Half 

Term

Monday 19th February- back to school

Wednesday 28th February - Parent and Pupil Review 

Meetings (School Closed)

Snowsfields
Tuesday 16th January 2:55pm - Yellow  class Assembly

Tuesday 23rd January 2:55pm - Green class Assembly

Tuesday 30th January 2:55pm - Blue  class Assembly

Friday 26th January 9am - Phonics workshop aimed at 

Butterfly and Red class parents (all parents are welcome)

Tuesday 6th February - Safety Day (Including online safety)

Wednesday 28th February - Parent and Pupil Review 

Meetings (School Closed)

Tuesday 12th March 2:55pm - Red class Assembly

Tuesday 19th March 2:55pm - Butterfly class Assembly

Tuesday 26th March 2:55pm - Orange class Assembly

Term Dates for 2023-2024 are on the school website

Term Dates – The Bridges Federation

Term time holidays will not be authorised.

Other important dates for this year can also be found on the 

school website here:

Diary – The Bridges Federation

Dear Parents,

Welcome back and Happy New Year! We hope that 

you all had a restful  break and enjoyed the time you 

were able to spend with your children and families.

We are very proud of the children and their parents 

who earned an orange wristband for 100% attendance 

and punctuality for autumn 2, yellow wristbands can 

be earned this term. 

We are excited to announce that for spring 1 children 

who earn 98% attendance and above will be entered 

into a raffle for a chance to win a hamper. We 

understand that children are sometimes unwell and 

occasionally have hospital appointments which 

cannot be rearranged and as a Federation we want to 

acknowledge this effort.

Please look out for information regarding the clubs we 

are running this term. At Tower Bridge and 

Snowsfields this will be by email and at Robert 

Browning by letter.

Please take a look at the dates for your diary box for 

events happening this spring term, especially the 

class assemblies which we can’t wait to see!

Have a lovely weekend and wrap up warm in the cold, 

see you on Monday, gates open at 8:45am.

Keeping Families Strong

Please see page 6 of the newsletter for information about 

some of the courses and drop in sessions that are being 

run in Southwark in January.

NURSERY PARENTS

If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 

31st August 2020 they are due to start in Reception class 

in September 2024. You must complete the online 

application process by midnight on 15th January 2024. 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
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Robert Browning Primary School

Our classes enjoy regular trips to the 

local libraries. Did you know you can 
visit too and borrow books? There are 

two libraries nearby: Walworth Library 
and Una Marson Library. 

Look out for the letter 

with information about 

After School Clubs for 

this term. Make sure you 

return it to the school 

office as soon as 

possible (today!). 

Calling all Nursery parents! Will your child be 

starting Reception Class in September 2024? 

Please complete an online application by 15th 

January! 

Primary School applications

Wishing all of our families a very Happy New Year! 

We hope that 2024 brings you health and happiness. As you know we want all of our 

children to be successful at school. Please make sure that your child arrives at school 

before 9am; gates open at 8.45am and the children start learning as soon as they get 

to class. Many children take part in small group learning or special interventions at this 

time, so it is really important that they do not miss this vital learning time! Thank you. 

Class Assemblies are 

coming up this term. 

They start promptly at 

3pm. Please arrive by 

2.55pm.
Blue Class Y5 - 16/1, 

Green Class Y4- 23/1, 

Yellow Class Y3- 30/1, 

Red Class Y1- 12/3, 

Butterfly Class YR- 19/3, 

Orange Class Y2- 26/3

We look forward to 

seeing you there! 

PE days :

Please ensure that your 

child wears their PE kit on 

their PE day: School 

jumper, white t-shirt, black 

or grey tracksuit bottoms 

and trainers. 
Purple Class Y6- Thursday

Blue Class Y5 - Weds and Fri

Green Class Y4- Weds 

Yellow Class Y3- Monday

Orange Class Y2- Tuesday

Red Class Y1- Mon and Thurs

Rainbow- Friday

During the cold 

weather please 

make sure that your 

child has a warm 

coat and hat. They 

will spend time 

outside everyday! 

Thank you!

A huge thank you to 

Niall Murray and 

Bennetts for the £200 

Morrisons voucher for 

our Cooking Club!

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/primary-admissions?utm_source=Twitter&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Orlo




Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning 18/12/2023: 91.8%

1st Place Attendance: Year 6
1st Place Punctuality: Year 1

Well done to the 46 children and their 
parents who earned an  orange 
wristband for 100% attendance and 
punctuality in autumn 2. Well done to 
Year 1 for the best attendance of the 
term!

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 10 0 1925

Year 2 3.5 10 850

Year 3 8.5 9 550

Year 4 4.5 9 200

Year 5 5 6 870

Year 6 0.5 7 1120

Absence Lates Total

Year 1 17 7 91.50%

Year 2 10 9 95.97%

Year 3 8 13 96.00%

Year 4 16 14 93.75%

Year 5 26 11 89.17%

Year 6 14 7 94.17%

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 18/12/2023: 

93.42%

1st Place Attendance: Y3  
1st Place Punctuality: Y1 & Y6 

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 2 4 525

Year 2 2 0 1400

Year 3 2 0 425

Year 4 5 3 350

Year 5 2 1 875

Year 6 0 0 1725

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 18/12/2023: 97.12%

1st Place Attendance:  Y6
1st Place Punctuality: Y6

Well done to the 38 children and 
their parents who earned an      
orange wristband for 100% 
attendance and punctuality for      
autumn 2.

Well done to the 71 children and their parents who earned an  orange wristband 

for 100% attendance and punctuality in autumn 2. Well done to Year 2 for the 

best attendance of the term!

Well done to Year 6 for winning the attendance 
and punctuality cup for the autumn term.



Online - Empowering Parents Empowering Communities - Being a Parent Together Parenting Programme (EPEC-BAPT)

Both parents must attend this programme. This programme is specifically designed for parents where there are issues relating to conflict in the 

home or disagreements around parenting styles. The parents that attend this group do not have to reside in the same home, but need to both 

commit to attending each weekly session.

For both parents of children aged 2 to 11yrs

10 Weekly sessions

Start date: Monday 15th January 2024 Online Time: 10:00am - 12:00pm

For more information, please contact Ben Campbell on (T) 07738 860 768 or (E) ben.campbell@southwark.gov.uk

or earlyhelp@southwark.gov.uk

Empowering Parents Empowering Communities - Being a Parent Parenting Programme (EPEC-BAP)

Suitable for parents of children aged 2 to 11yrs

9 weekly sessions

Start date: Wednesday 17th January 2024  Time: 10.00am - 12.00pm

Venue: Crawford Children and Family Centre, 5 Crawford Rd, London SE5 9NF

For more information, please contact Claire Gager: (M) 07547 659 646 (E) claire.gager@southwark.gov.uk

or earlyhelp@southwark.gov.uk

Saturday Father’s Group, Stay & Play

Join us for a Stay and Play focusing on supporting male parents and carers.

Start date: This stay and play will begin on the 13th of January and run every fortnight thereafter.

Time: 10.30 – 12.30

Venue: 1st Place Children and Parents Centre Chumleigh Street, Burgess Park, London SE5 0RN

For more information, please contact Phil Robson (T) 020 7740 8070 (T) 07714 743 750                    

(E) philiprobson@1stplace.uk.com or Philip.robson@southwark.gov.uk

Incredible Years Autism Support programme

To support parents and carers to interact with their children in ways that promote their language skills, school readiness, emotional self-

regulation, social skills, empathy and positive relationships. The course will enhance their parenting confidence and understanding of their 

children’s development

This is a 14-week programme for parents with children 2-5 years who either have or awaiting an Autism diagnosis.

Start Date: 21st February 2024. There are limited crèche facilities available on request. 10:00am – 12:00noon

Venue;- Rye Oak Children’s Centre- Whorlton Rd, London SE15 3PD

Facilitator: Sue Spencer For more information, please contact Sue Spencer on: (T) 020 3848 5780 ext 2006 or 07932622572 or (E) 

sspencer@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk or earlyhelp@southwark.gov.uk
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Book Here

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Bs-t94-VxES8HDOe3ZCQPc613RA5-vxFrP18AWHxMadUMFNLNE0zT0k2Q1U3MlBKQUg0NkVETjdLRy4u







